Puerto Rico – Fourth Quarter
2017 Review
The Commonwealth of Puerto Rico entered the fourth quarter
having suffered one of the most devastating natural disasters
in the island’s history. Hurricane Maria left billions of
dollars in damage in its wake, including both infrastructure
damage and economic losses. The human costs have been equally
terrible, with millions of US citizens suffering.
Three months later and the lights are still out – only 70% of
power has been restored. Many businesses remain closed due to
the lack of electricity and the high costs of using diesel
generators. An estimated 20%-30% of the island’s 65,000
businesses may close permanently. Residents have fled to the
mainland in the wake of the hurricanes. According to a study
by the Center for Puerto Rican Studies at Hunter College in
New York, the island’s population is expected to decrease by
14% to 2.9 million people by 2019, as residents flee the
devastation. Whether they return remains questionable. The
deeper the roots they establish on the mainland, the less
likely they are to return home. Hurricane Maria has magnified
an already exceedingly complex situation. Rebuilding will take
months, a full recovery, years.
Fortunately, bipartisan support for the Commonwealth remains
strong. Many millions of dollars have already been spent on
recovery and rebuilding and they are set to receive a share of
the multi- billion dollar disaster aid package currently
making its way through the Senate. How much the island
ultimately receives remains to be seen; but whatever the
amount turns out to be, it should help with their long-term
financial health. The influx of federal dollars is indeed a
benefit to bond insurers, even in light of the rhetoric that
creditors should not benefit from the destruction, as
previously dilapidated infrastructure is rebuilt to a more

resilient form.
The island’s electric grid will be modernized and resistant to
future hurricanes according to FEMA officials. That’s welcome
news: Maria will not be the last to strike. Our hope is that
they will use this ‘Hurricane Andrew moment’ to look closely
at how they build on the island.
On the legal front, court proceedings are again underway
following a delay due to the storms. The Commonwealth, COFINA,
Employees Retirement System (ERS), Highway Authority (HTA),
and Electric Authority (PREPA) are currently restructuring
their debt under Title III of the Puerto Rico Oversight,
Management and Economic Stability Act (PROMESA). The Aqueduct
and Sewer Authority (PRASA) may also eventually follow this
path due to damages sustained during Hurricane Maria. The
restructuring of the Government Development Bank for Puerto
Rico remains the only Title VI restructuring currently
underway.
We await the Commonwealth’s new five-year fiscal plan, which
will incorporate storm related damages and economic losses.
The fiscal plan will likely contain no debt service payments
for the five-year term. How the fiscal plan accounts for
federal dollars and treats creditors remains to be seen.
Additional court decisions expected in 2018 should give
welcome clarity and a clear direction to the Title III cases
highlighted above.
If Hurricane Maria was a left hook, then the Tax Cuts and Jobs
Act may be the overhand right that knocks the island to its
knees. Congress is set to end one of the Commonwealth’s few
competitive advantages that helped to make it a medical
manufacturing hub at a time when billions in taxpayer dollars
are expected to be spent on recovery and rebuilding. The
legislation includes a tax on intangible property of
controlled foreign corporations (CFC), including those
operating on the island. This tax would essentially treat

Puerto Rico and other US territories as foreign countries.
Congress’s well intended attempt to protect American jobs with
this new tax may have the unintended consequence of doing the
exact opposite in Puerto Rico, where roughly 235,000 US
citizens are employed in the manufacturing sector. This would
not be the first time the island’s future has been directly
impacted by the United States government. It was the phase-out
of section 936, signed by then-president Bill Clinton, as well
as their own inability to adapt, that marked the beginning of
the end. The problems they face require long-term reforms that
spur economic growth. We hope that future legislation
addresses those needs.
Uninsured debt traded lower in price in response to the
hurricanes, driven by the expectation of a reduction in
economic activity and the possibility for lower recoveries.
Insured debt has been driven to higher yields because of
uncertainty and tax-loss selling pressure. With the entire
picture in view, we think that carefully selected insured debt
can still offer an attractive opportunity. As such, we remain
buyers. Cumberland Advisors’ Puerto Rico Insured strategy does
not include uninsured debt from any island authority but
focuses instead on the headline-driven
carefully selected insured debt.
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Links to other websites or electronic media controlled or
offered by Third-Parties (non-affiliates of Cumberland
Advisors) are provided only as a reference and courtesy to our
users. Cumberland Advisors has no control over such websites,
does not recommend or endorse any opinions, ideas, products,
information, or content of such sites, and makes no warranties

as to the accuracy, completeness, reliability or suitability
of their content. Cumberland Advisors hereby disclaims
liability for any information, materials, products or services
posted or offered at any of the Third-Party websites. The
Third-Party may have a privacy and/or security policy
different from that of Cumberland Advisors. Therefore, please
refer to the specific privacy and security policies of the
Third-Party when accessing their websites.
Sign up for our FREE Cumberland Market Commentaries
Cumberland Advisors Market Commentaries offer insights and
analysis on upcoming, important economic issues that
potentially impact global financial markets. Our team shares
their thinking on global economic developments, market news
and other factors that often
opportunities and strategies.
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